
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

We are a Reconciling Congregation! 
 

Connecting with others through Mission, Music and Ministry! 
 
 
REMINDER: 
We have 4 hearing-enhancing devices that can be used for those that need them.  Please ask in the sound booth 
for help with these. 
 
The parlor is also open to hear the worship service every Sunday; and Room 8 is open for parents and their young 
children to watch and hear the service. 
 
There are large print bulletins, hymnals and supplements in the back of the sanctuary on the table.   You are 
welcome to use them during the service and then return the hymnals to the table after the service. 
 
   

PALM SUNDAY 
 
March 24, 2024  10:00 a.m. 

 
GATHERING 

 
*PROCESSIONAL HYMN WITH PALM BRANCHES 
     Hosanna, Loud Hosanna 278 (large blue book)
  
*WELCOME 
 
*PEACE 
Leader: The peace of the Lord be with you. 
People: And also with you!   
 
*PALM SUNDAY PRAYER (unison) 

 Almighty God, you sent your Son, our Savior Jesus Christ, to suffer death on the 
cross.  Grant that we may share in his obedience to your will and in the glorious victory of 
his resurrection; through Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy 
Spirit, One God, now and ever.  Amen. 
   
MUSIC  Palm Sunday Celebration Larry Sue 
  Bell Choir  
 



EXTINGUISHING THE SIXTH CANDLE 
 
TIME FOR YOUNG CHRISTIANS  Beth Peterson 
SACRAMENT OF CHRISTIAN BAPTISM  33 (large blue book)
  Today we will be baptizing Lillian Alyce Amrhein, born April 29, 2020 
 whose sponsors are Kathy and Jerry Amrhein; and 
 Molly Eleanor Amrhein, born October 25, 2022  
 whose sponsors are Dave and Arlene Koenigs.   
 Their mothers are Kelly Amrhein and Angela Koenigs. 
 Response   2249 (small black book) 

(Children Pre-K-K in room 8, 1st -5th in room 11/12, may leave to go to Sunday school.) 

 
PROCLAMATION OF THE WORD 

 
*GOSPEL  Mark 11:1-11 (Palm reading) (Pew Bible p. 1572) 
 
ANTHEM  In Christ Alone Townend/Getty
    
*GOSPEL  Mark 15:10-21 (Passion reading) (Pew Bible p. 1582) 
Leader: The word of God for the people of God. 
People: Thanks be to God. 
 
ANTHEM  The Potter’s Hand  Zschech 
 
SERMON       One of Them, One of Us, and All of Us  Rev. Eun-Hye Choi  
  
  RESPONSE TO THE WORD 
 
PRAYER WITH AN IMAGE (see insert) Michel Agriopoulos 

Prayer cards are available in the pews.  If you have a special prayer request,  
please write it on the card and place it in the offering baskets at the exits. 

The Lord’s Prayer (unison) 

 Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom come, thy will be done on 
earth as it is in heaven.  Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who 
trespass against us.  And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil, for thine is the kingdom, and the 
power and the glory forever.  Amen. 

 
SENDING FORTH 

 
*HYMN  Lord of the Dance  261 (large blue book) 
 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 
OFFERING OUR THANKS AND OURSELVES 

All loose coins and singles in the offering plates will go to World Relief. 
 

BENEDICTION  
 



POSTLUDE  Blessed Is He  
    
*congregation is invited to stand if it is comfortable to do so 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

USHER:  Curtis Corbige 
ACOLYTE:  Izzy Janke 
BIBLE READERS:  Diana Berger, Sarane Siewerth 

 
You are invited to come to the social hall for fellowship provided by the Amrhein and Koenigs Family. 

 
Following the loving example of Jesus Christ, we affirm the inherent worth and dignity of every person as a 

beloved child of God.  We welcome into the life and ministry of Glenview United Methodist Church all persons of 
every age, ability, race, gender identity, ethnicity, nationality, marital status, sexual orientation, family 

configuration, or socioeconomic or employment status. 
 

 
COMMUNITY LIFE AND MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 

HOLY WEEK 
Maundy Thursday, March 28, 7 p.m., parlor 

Good Friday, March 29, 7 p.m., sanctuary 
Easter Sunday, March 31, 10 a.m., sanctuary 

Easter Sunday Egg Hunt, 11:15 a.m., front lawn 
 
 
THE RUMMAGE SALE WILL BE HERE BEFORE YOU KNOW IT!  -  HAVE YOU CLEANED OUT YOUR CLOSETS, 
DRAWERS, BASEMENTS, ETC.? 
Start collecting, box it up and donate in April!.  Drop off your rummage between April 7 - 11.  The sale will be April 
12 and 13.  All of your donations are needed, and ask your friends and family to start saving as well.  We also need 
lots and lots and lots of volunteers.  Janet Conlin and Becky Netherland are the co-chairs of the Sale.  Sign ups are 
ongoing.  Thank you!   

 
***WE NEED A “BTS” (BEFORE THE SALE) 
go-to person for the rummage sale.  Your job would be coordinating pick up of furniture and boxes from the 
congregation before the sale (4/12 & 4/13).   If you have a truck, that is fabulous; if not, we can rent you a U-Haul.  
For more information, please email Janet Conlin: janetplnit1@comcast.net or Becky Netherland: 
bnetherland53@gmail.com.   P.S.  Blessings for your consideration. 
 

 
 

USE THIS QR CODE TO DONATE TO YOUR CHURCH! 
 

CONTACTLESS DONATIONS 
Use your smartphone camera or QR reader app at top of announcements to quickly and safely 

make your donation to GUMC.  With one quick scan of QR code above, you can send in a one-time donation or 
schedule recurring donations.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 
BOOK CLUB IS MEETING NEXT ON TUESDAY, APRIL 2 AT 7 PM IN THE PARLOR. 
We will be discussing “The Secret Diaries of Charles Ignatius Sancho” by Paterson Joseph. 

 
PLEASE REMEMBER TO SHOP AND DONATE TO THE FOOD PANTRIES - THEIR NEEDS ARE ONGOING! 
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COMING IN APRIL: 
After the busy Easter Season and “Top of the Heap Rummage Sale” whirlwind of activity have passed, it will be 
time for us all to enjoy a rejuvenating break.  Here’s how:  On Sunday, April 21, hitch a ride with a GUMC chauffer 
and relax on the caravan to Olivet UMC for a Pulpit and Hospitality Exchange.  Pastor Eun-Hye will preach, the 
GUMC Sanctuary Choir (and perhaps other GUMC’ers) will sing and play, and all will enjoy the abundant hospitality 
of our OUMC brothers and sisters.  Sign up sheets will be available soon.  For details call Diana Berger at 773-640-
7812. 
 
BLOOD DRIVE HELD HERE ON MONDAY, APRIL 22! 
The Glenview Methodist Preschool is sponsoring an American Red Cross Blood Drive here in our social hall 
from 1 - 6 pm. 
 
HOW TO STAY CONNECTED TO GUMC! 

• The monthly Visitor:  A once-a-month publication that outlines the entire month of offerings at GUMC.  
Please call or email the church office with your address. 

• Connections:  An electronic news brief delivered directly to your email each Thursday morning.  It includes 
the week’s events, urgent prayer requests, photos of our church family in ministry, and losses in our church 
family.  Visit www.glenviewumc.org to sign up with our secure server or email the church office. 

• Facebook:  Status updates that are happening at GUMC.  Photos, press releases and reminders.  Find and 
“like” our page on Facebook under “Glenview United Methodist Church”. 

 
DIAPER DRIVE - APRIL 21 - MAY 12! 

 
 
THIS WEEK: March 24 - March 31, 2024 
Today: 11 am Fellowship, social hall 
Tuesday: 10 am Staff meeting, pastor’s office 
Wednesday: 10 am Adult Study, choir room 
 7 pm Sanctuary Choir rehearsal, choir room 
Thursday:      MAUNDY THURSDAY 
 7 pm Service with soup and bread, parlor 
Friday:      GOOD FRIDAY 
 7 pm Service, sanctuary 
 
Next Sunday:                EASTER SUNDAY 
 10 am Worship and Sunday school  
 11:00 am Fellowship, social hall 
 11:15 Easter Egg Hunt, front lawn 
 
 
STAFF: 
Rev. Dr. Eun-Hye Choi, Senior Pastor, email:  echoi@glenviewumc.org 
Cindy Applebee, Director of Music, email: capplebee@glenviewumc.org 
Beth and Greg Peterson, Directors of Children, Family and Youth Ministries, email: petersons@glenviewumc.org 
Susanne Rudolph and Robin Woitesek, Sunday School, email: sundayschool@glenviewumc.org 
Michel Agriopoulos, Facilities Manager, email:  m.agriopoulos@comcast.net 
Joanne Richter, Lay Leader 
Doris Stengl, Administrative Assistant, email:  office@glenviewumc.org 
Janet Ferrone, Director of Communications, email:  jferrone@glenviewumc.org 
Office, email:  office@glenviewumc.org - 847-729-1015  -  Office Hours:  Mon - Thurs 10 am - 2 pm 

 
Glenview United Methodist Church, 727 Harlem Avenue • Glenview, IL  60025-4278 

847-729-1015• www.glenviewumc.org 
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